
Edgewood Borough Council 

Council Action Notes (CAN) 

April 15, 2013 

During the Borough Council meeting on April 15, 2013 the following actions were taken: 

A moment of silence was observed for the City of Boston, for all those who suffered, for all those who 
assisted in rendering aid, following the bomb explosions during the Marathon. 

1. A motion was passed authorizing payment of bills for goods and services received by the 
Borough from the General Fund in the amount of $38,289.65 and from the Sewer Fund in the 
amount of $1,305.26 for a total of $39,594.91.  

2. Minutes of the following meetings were approved: Council meeting, March 18, 2013; Public 
Hearing, April 1, 2013; Council meeting, April 1, 2013. 

3. Reports were heard during the business meeting: 
a) General Government:  The 2012 audit was received.   A review with Maher-Duessel will be 

set up for Monday, April 22, 2013 at 9:00am with the General Gov't committee and Borough 
management.  A review of this meeting will be presented at the Committee of the Whole, 
April 29, 2013. 

b) Community Development will meet to discuss bike trail and dog park information. 
c) Community Services:  A playground equipment meeting was held.  We are awaiting funds 

from DCED. 
d) Solicitor:  The solicitor attended a meeting regarding the issues of Memorandums of 

Understanding for the Wet Weather Feasibility studies and ALCOSAN's request for an 
extension to review the incorporation of Green Infrastructure (GI). 

4. A motion was passed to request that the Civil Service Commission  certify the top 3 eligible 
candidates of the current list as Council anticipates hiring a FT officer. 

5. A raise was approved for Louis Sloan, having completed the 6 month probation and with 
favorable reviews, recommended by Borough Management.  

6. A motion was passed to purchase a Toro MX 5060 Riding Mower from Penn Hills Rental under 
the State contract for $3,279.00 (List price: $4,199.00). 
 

Edgewood Borough Clean-Up Day is Saturday, April 20th (meet at Koenig Field at 9:00am). 

A Committee of the Whole will be held on Monday, April 29th at 7:00pm in Council Chambers. 
 
The next Council meeting is Monday, May 6th, 7:30pm, in Council Chambers. 
 
 


